Staff Senate Meeting 
Nebraskan Student Union, Sandhills  
April 21, 2015
Present: 
Admin/ Managerial/Professional 
       Diana Jones, Mitch O’Neill, Chelsea Swarm,


                                                                                  Megan Fryda, Todd Gottula 


Office  
           
                         Stacy Darveau, Holly Peterson   


Service 
 
   
                     Don Wellensiek, Chris Wilson 

Ex-Officio  
 
 
 
Mary Chinnock Petroski
Absent:
Admin/Managerial/Professional
Kristin Chamness



Office




Paula Fuestman



Service



Tammy Dietz
I. President Swarm called the meeting to order at 10:35am    

II. Roll call was taken by Treasurer Darveau filling in for Dietz who was absent. 

III. April Employee Achievement Award Recipient – Josh Pierce 
IV. Adoption of Agenda – Motion:  Jones/O'Neill.  Motion passed
V. Approval of March minutes – Motion:  Peterson/Gottula.  Motion passed
VI. Treasurer’s Report – Darveau 

Discussed the small increase to the budget for next year as well as what to do with the remaining 2015 funds.  Discussed purchasing an iPad or other device for the Staff Senate Secretary.  Stuff for Homecoming and items for an Athletic Event.  Motion:   Peterson/O’Neill
VII. Correspondence 

No Correspondence
VIII. Committee Status Update – Fryda

Professional Development  

New officers elected.  Michelle Smidt - Chair; Deb Hurtya - Vice Chair; Dianne Holcomb - Secretary.  Committee discussed Poker Walk, Work Life Balance Program to start in Fall 15, Ingredients for Professional Growth to start in Fall 15 (Michelle Smidt chair) and the ASSIST Program.  They are looking for a new chair of the ASSIST Program
Employee Recognition Committee  

Discussed the Administrative Professional Luncheon.
Communication Committee  

Discussed the New Employee welcome for March & April and webpage redesign. Elections will be sent out in May.  Climate Survey is ready and will be submitted soon.
       Policy Committee  

Has not met at this time.
X.   Current Business

There was an e-mail about salaries bringing out the inequity in pay between Office Staff and Service Staff.  What HR is doing is starting a survey.  Colleen Ferguson is looking at all the salaries around campus to compare years of service with position level and what needs to be done to create a little more equity around campus.  Not sure what can be done if or when the inequities are identified.  But will make an effort to resolve these issues.  Gottula noted that salaries were also issues in the Faculty Senate survey which was just distributed.  He encouraged all the senators to read the faculty senate report if they have not.  Reviewing salaries is a project that the HR Office was going to perform.  Person was notified that HR is looking into and reviewing the process.  No promises were made.
Kristin Chamness is resigning from UNK in May.  Do we need to replace her position at this point? O’Neill made a motion to not fill since position will expire in June.  Jones seconded. Motion passed.
XI.  Guest Speaker – Paul Plinske, Athletic Director – UNK Athletics and the Future of the Lopers


Plinske thanked the senate for the invite.  UNK currently has 497 athletes, 55 coaches, 17 programs and competes in Division II.  Division II can offer athletic scholarships where Division III cannot.  Plinske also discussed Division I.  UNK's budget 6.5 million.  Money comes from fees, tuition differential and tickets.  We are approximately in the middle of the conference for funding.   Athletics focuses on 3 areas - classroom, competition & community.  Fourteen out of seventeen teams had above a 3.0 average GPA.  For men basketball has the highest average GPA at 3.5 and for women golf at an average GPA of 3.5.  Twenty-four students had a 4.0 GPA.  There were 5 Academic All Americans; 5 conference titles (2 Volleyball and 3 Wrestling) since joining MIAA.  Talked about other merits of the athletic teams.  For community teams average about 8,000 community service hours each year.  This year women’s basketball adopted a young lady, teams have days that honor military and work closely with the YMCA.  There was involved in the community cleanup, Habitat for Humanity, Dime to Donate, and Make a Wish.  Want the athletes to be students first and athletes second and to be good citizens for Kearney and Nebraska.  Athletics at UNK was founded in 1908 primarily to establish football.  First championship was in baseball.  Achievements are noted in the hallway of the Heath and Sports Center.  Mascot is technically the Antelope but are commonly known as the Lopers. Women's soccer was the last team added in 2009.  Plinske discussed the prior conferences that UNK had been involved in in the past and the reasons for the move to the MIAA.   MIAA is probably the best conference in Division II.  There are areas to keep in mind and to improve and to be marketable as a University.  Need to look at who we are and how we will act.  Need to define what winning is - want to create the best student athlete experience - student first and athlete second.  Being great in all 3 areas is the goal.  Plinske has asked coaches to strive for top 3 in the conference.  He wants to create a culture that is focused on honesty, performance, accountability, agile and adaptive, innovative, and orientated toward winning.  Role as athletic director is to inspire the coaching staff.  Using a model very similar to a business model.  The current model is founded on Nebraska principles of family, loyalty and trust. Looking to attract the right type of student athletes.  Current sports are doing well.  
This year Athletics will be doing a Louie the Loper award ceremony which is similar to the ESPYs.  There will also be a student graduating senior event.

Senators liked that Athletics was recruiting locally.  Plinske said local recruiting was good for the teams too because sometimes out of state kids don't transition very well.  
Plinske asked the Senate to help with an event at UNK Similar to the Storm Game. This is something the senate has already discussed doing.

XII.  Future Business

Discussed doing a Staff Morale Survey.  Gottula discussed the issues with the Faculty survey which was completed earlier in the year

XII. Adjournment:  Motion – O’Neill/Fryda - Unanimous approval
Next meeting:  Tuesday, May 19, 2015 10:30am  
 Sandhills Room 
Nebraskan Student Union 
